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Ryan Corner Wind Farm 

Project Status 

• Wind farm planning permit and associated plans:  

✓ The amendment to the permit and its accompanying development 
plans has been granted. A copy is available on the Ryan Corner wind 
farm web site.  

✓ Mobilisation and site compound establishment (East site entrance – 
Hamilton Port Fairy Road) commenced in July. 

✓ External works road upgrades are progressing on both Youls Road 
and the intersection with the Princes Highway.   

• Connection application & agreements:  

✓ Connection application to be submitted to AEMO shortly. 

✓ Agreements on-going. 

Activities On Site 

• Under progress: 

✓ 70% of the components (blades, nacelles, hubs and rotors) arrived 
and are being stored at Portland. One vessel remaining with the last 
of the components to arrive in August.  

✓ Cultural Heritage Inductions are continuing as contractors come on 
site 

✓ The first spraying for weed eradication on site 

✓ Fencing contractor to commence with internal fencing 

Youls Road Upgrade 

✓ Works are progressing on Youls Road and the Princes Highway 
external road upgrades. 

✓ Road sealing works to be completed in August, delays due to 
weather. 

✓ West site entrance (Youls Road) gates and fencing being completed 
in August, delays due to weather. 

✓ When complete, the external road upgrades will allow wind turbine 
component delivery vehicles to access the wind farm via Youls Road 
later this year. 

Weekly Construction Updates 

✓ Weekly construction updates available on the Ryan Corner web site, 

follow the link. Ryan Corner Wind Farm Progress - Global Power 
Generation (globalpower-generation.com.au) 
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Transmission Line and Tarrone 
Terminal Station 

✓ Works at the Tarrone Terminal Station will start on Monday 1 August  

✓ Construction works for the transmission line and collector 
substation are due to commence later in 2022. 

✓ The Cultural Heritage Management Plan for the transmission line 
has been endorsed by the Eastern Maar Aboriginal Corporation. 

✓ A Native Vegetation Removal Permit for the transmission line is 
progressing. 

✓ The latest round of geotech surveys for the transmission line are 
complete. Final Geotech surveys will start soon. 

Further Information- 
Community Engagement Committee 

The Ryan Corner Wind Farm Community Engagement Committee (CEC) July 
meeting was held, quorum was not notes were taken.  The next meeting is 
scheduled for September.  Minutes and notes from all CEC meetings are 
available on the Moyne Shire web site, from CEC members or please contact 
Debra Dumesny on 0428 867 646 or by email debra.dumesny@globalpower-
generation.com.au to request a copy of the minutes/notes.  

We encourage you to contact a CEC representative if you wish to bring concerns 
to the CEC for discussion, or if you wish to be included on the distribution list for 
the confirmed minutes and updates. 

Contact details for your local community members can be found by contacting 
the Moyne Shire Council.   
 

 

Complaints Investigation and Response Plan (CIRP) 

The CIRP has been endorsed and can be found on our 
https://ryancornerwindfarm.globalpower-generation.com.au/ following the link 
The Project>Relevant documentation.   

Complaints can be made in the following ways: 

✓ Phone:  1800 457 181 or 0428 867 646 

✓ E-mail:  debra.dumesny@globalpower-generation.com.au  

 ryancornerwindfarm@globalpower-generation.com.au 

✓   Mail:  Ryan Corner Development Pty Ltd   
 Suite A, Level 3, 73 Northbourne Avenue,  
 Canberra ACT 2601 
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News from other GPG Australia´s 
projects 
Six community projects will gain momentum with the announcement of 

$87,102 in grants as part of the newly-launched Berrybank wind farm Grants 

program. 

Funds for this first round of grants are provided by the Berrybank wind farm with 

the program administered by Corangamite Shire Council alongside its own 

annual grant programs. 

A Berrybank Leverage Grant of $30,000 will give the Darlington Mechanics 

Institute Hall Committee of Management help to restump the Darlington Hall. 

Another Leverage Grant, of $15,000, will help the Cressy and District History 

Group move forward with its Water Tower Public Art Project. 

A third Leverage Grant, of $16,187, was approved for the Lismore Men’s Shed 

for construction of ramps, handrails and shelter. 

A Berrybank Project Grant of $8,600 was approved for the Skipton Memorial 

Pool Committee’s proposed installation of a basketball half-court. The Lismore 

Land Protection Group will receive $9,860 for improving ecological connectivity 

through revegetation. The Lismore Recreation Reserve Committee secured 

$7,485 for restoration of the Thomas Seymour memorial gates. 
GPG Community Engagement Officer, Philip Beattie said: “GPG is proud to 

provide funds for community projects as part of the Berrybank Stage 1 

Community Engagement and Benefit Sharing Plan and we look forward to 

these grants making a difference in our local communities” 

Contact Us 
Hawkesdale Office 

Please phone, email, or visit us if you have any 
enquiries. A sign is placed on the nature strip outside 
the office when the office is open.  Office hours are 
9AM – 5PM, weekdays. At times, the office may be 
unattended, please contact beforehand if you wish 
to visit. 

Contact Debra on 0428 867 646 or by email 

debra.dumesny@globalpower-

generation.com.au 

How to be included on the Email List 

To be included on the distribution list for our newsletter and updates via email, 

please contact our Community and Stakeholder Engagement Officer Debra on 

0428 867 646 or by email debra.dumesny@globalpower-generation.com.au or 

ryancornerwindfarm@globalpower-generation.com.au 
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